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MINISTRY OF FISHERIES

Te Tautiaki i nga tini a Tangaroa

Ref: FP 22/1/4/4

24 April 1998

=

Attention: SERNERERg.:
Client Number: ‘Slillp

Dear Mr NSEEgS
CATCH MONITORING OF SOUTHERN BLUEFIN TUNA FOR 1998 SEASON

I am writing to formally notify you that your company will be required to report catch received of
southern bluefin tuna (STN) during the 1998 season.

Regulation 4(1) of the Fisheries (Southern Bluefin Tuna) Regulations 1995, Amendment No. 1, sets an
annual quota of 420 tonnes greenweight on the taking of STN. This limit applies to fishers taking STN
within and outside New Zealand fisheries waters. The regulations give affect to our agreement with
Japan and Australia under the Convention for the Conservation of Southern Bluefin Tuna.

After consultation with the NZ Tuna Advisory Group and the Tuna Longliners Association, the
Ministry decided to implement an in-season catch monitoring system for STN in 1996. This system
was continued for the 1997 season, and will also apply for the 1998 season.

The system will entail mandatory reporting by certain processing companies and certain freezer vessels
pursuant to Section 66 of the Fisheries Act 1983. Most STN caught by domestic tuna longliners is
landed into approximately nine shore-based processing companies, while there are about six domestic
and chartered vessels that regularly freeze at sea.

Companies or vessels shall report their landings for the previous seven day period to the Fisheries
Communication Centre (FCC) by fax or telex each Tuesday. The attached reporting specifications
indicate whether your company is required to report catch received into your processing facilities or
whether your company’s vessel(s) should report STN catch, and the means of such reporting.





[image: image2.jpg]These reporting requirements will commence on § May 1998 and continue indefinitely until such time
as the catch limit for STN has been filled for the 1997-98 fishing year. Should the catch limit be met,
all STN permit holders will be notified by registered mail that the catch limit has been taken and that it
would thereafter be an offence to take STN for the balance of the fishing year. The Ministry reserves
the right to move to a daily reporting arrangement if necessary.

The Ministry has also been reviewing its information needs and procedures in relation to the Real Time
Monitoring Programme (RTMP), which was instituted in order to monitor in-season catch and effort
by the tuna fleet as part of our commitments to the Convention for the Conservation for Southern
Bluefin Tuna (CCSBT). Under these arrangements, vessels voluntarily fax to the Ministry their Tuna
Longlining Catch Effort Returns (TLCERs) and supplementary length: weight forms each week.
However, the Ministry recognises that this system imposes significant communication costs on
industry and that there has been a low level of compliance across the industry as a whole.

The Ministry has accordingly decided to rationalise the catch monitoring report and RTMP catch and
effort data into one weekly report. This report will require vessels to provide their weekly catch total
of STN as at present, but also information on the number of STN caught and the number of hooks for
each of the preceding seven days. The format of the revised report is set out in the attached reporting
specifications. This system is advantageous to all concerned in that there is a minimal imposition on
vessels in terms of time and communications costs; it limits the amount of paper handling by Ministry
staff; and provides basic catch and effort information for the purpose of identifying in-season trends.

The practice of faxing TLCERs and supplementary forms by the chartered fleet should therefore cease
forthwith.

Should you haye any queries in regard to this matter, please contact Robert Johnston, Ministry of
Fisheries, P O Box 1020, Wellington, phone (04) 470 2685 or fax (04) 470 2669.

Your co-operation in complying with the reporting procedures is appreciated.

Yours sincerely

Cehusstbety

L A Campbell
Manager, Fisheries Services
Ministry of Fisheries
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